CITY OF ELSBERRY

REGULAR SESSION 

JULY 14, 2015

ELSBERRY CITY HALL

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Elsberry met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall, 6:30 pm.  Mayor Steve Wilch presided over the meeting.  Present were Aldermen Matt Hartley, Mike Talbot, Rusty Kinion and Brent Rockwell, City Clerk Jo Ann Cordsiemon, City Attorney Rob Guinness, City Collector Rachel Reed, City Treasurer Tammy Sharpe and Officer David Wait.  Also present were Marshall Suddarth and Tony Sneed of Alliance Water Resources, Ken Woods of MECO Engineering and PBP Committee Chairman Aprile Taylor.

Mayor Wilch called the meeting to order and led in the pledge to the flag.  Roll call deemed a quorum present with Alderman Terrie Harper absent and one vacancy.

Minutes of the previous meetings were approved as written upon motion by Alderman Talbot and seconded by Alderman Kinion.  Vote was as follows:


AYES-Hartley, Rockwell, Talbot, Kinion


NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper


VACANCY-One


Motion carried with 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent, 1 vacancy.

Unpaid bills were presented for the Board’s consideration.  Motion to approve said bills was made by Alderman Hartley, seconded by Alderman Kinion with the following vote:


AYES-Hartley, Rockwell, Talbot, Kinion


NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper


VACANCY-One


Motion carried with 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent, 1 vacancy.

APPOINTMENT TO FILL WARD I VACANCY

No appointment was made at this time.

PROJECT UPDATES

BRPC-Jay Gourley was not present.

Mr. Woods of MECO Engineering reported that the wastewater project is ready to bid with the exception of a few items that Rural Development is requiring from the City.  Mr. Guinness reported that he is waiting on the school to approve the easement and Mrs. Cordsiemon reported that she is working on a proposed budget which includes the debt service for the project.  Later in the meeting it was also noted that USDA requires a title commitment on the two City properties involved with the wastewater project.  Motion was made by Alderman Hartley, seconded by Alderman Kinion, to request bids for the title commitments.  Vote was as follows:


AYES-Hartley, Rockwell, Talbot, Kinion


NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper


VACANCY-One


Motion carried with 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent, 1 vacancy.

A meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, July 28th, 6:30 pm, to award the bid.  The Board is also asking for a twenty day return on commitments.  Mr. Guinness reported that Steve Hessell, of H&K Rentals, has voiced his concerns regarding the easement on his property at Tomahawk Dr. and New Hope Road.  He is demanding that the apartment building has uninterrupted trash service; driveways will not be blocked; that the water be moved away from the front of the building.  A motion was made by Alderman Rockwell, seconded by Alderman Hartley, to accept his demands.  Vote was as follows:


AYES-Hartley, Rockwell, Talbot, Kinion


NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper


VACANCY-One


Motion carried with 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent, 1 vacancy.

OPENING/REVIEW OF BIDS

WATER PLANT ROOF AND INSULATION-The Clerk announced that only one bid was received for the roof and insulation work at the water plant.  The bid was from Collins Construction in the amount of $20,075.00 with exceptions.  The Board discussed the bid and the exceptions and all agreed that they are comfortable with the bid including the exceptions.  A motion was made by Alderman Rockwell, seconded by Alderman Hartley, to table this matter to later in the meeting and after Mr. Suddarth has reviewed the bid.  Vote was as follows:


AYES-Hartley, Rockwell, Talbot, Kinion


NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper


VACANCY-One


Motion carried with 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent, 1 vacancy.

TIRES FOR BACKHOE-Bids for tire for the backhoe were as follows:


Mike’s Tires-Bowling Green

$1834.00


Rick’s Repair-Elsberry


$1860.50

Following a brief discussion a motion was made by Alderman Rockwell, seconded by Alderman Hartley, to award the bids for backhoe tires to Rick’s Repair in the amount of $1860.50.  Vote was as follows:


AYES-Hartley, Rockwell, Talbot, Kinion


NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper


VACANCY-One


Motion carried with 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent, 1 vacancy.

LAGOON PROJECT-Mr. Woods reported that the lagoon project preliminary plans have been submitted to USDA but no response has been received.

Alderman Kinion noted that there were no electrical prints on the lift station project.  Mr. Woods advised that the shop drawings will come later.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

CITY PARK ELECTRIC-Mrs. Cordsiemon noted that the ground electric worked well for the Old Glory Jubilee but that the electric stills needs to be reworked in the buildings.  Alderman Hartley asked if the Clerk would pursue grant funds to assist with repairs in the City Park through Cuivre River Electric Grant program.  Mrs. Cordsiemon will prepare the grant application.

CITY HALL SURVEILLANCE SYSTEM-Mayor Wilch advised that he had three bids for surveillance system at City Hall.  Bids were as follows:


4 Camera System (with option to add 4 additional cameras
$449.00


6 Camera Lorex System





$450.00


Defender System (low rating)




$399.00

Motion was made by Alderman Rockwell, to purchase the Lorex 6 camera system.  Vote was as follows:


AYES-Talbot, Kinion, Hartley, Rockwell


NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper


VACANCY-One


Motion carried with 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent, 1 vacancy.

REQUEST TO BID TREE INVENTORY-Alderman Talbot advised the Board that the T.R.I.M. Grant through the Missouri Department of Conservation has been submitted.  It is the department’s recommendation that we secure bids for the Tree Inventory/Management so that when the grant is awarded the City is ready to pursue the project.  The grants are to be awarded in September with project completion deadline in May.  Motion to approve request to bid was made by Alderman Rockwell, seconded by Alderman Kinion, with the following vote:


AYES-Talbot, Kinion, Hartley, Rockwell


NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper


VACANCY-One


Motion carried with 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent, 1 vacancy.

Bid will be awarded contingent on receipt of grant funds.

APPROVAL/PUBLICATION SIX MONTH FINANCIAL STATEMENT-Mrs. Sharpe presented the six month financial statement to the Board for approval/publication.  Motion was made by Alderman Kinion, seconded by Alderman Hartley, to approve the six month financial statement and approve publication in The Elsberry Democrat.

FEMA FLOOD ASSESSMENT
-Mayor Wilch reported that, along with Mrs. Cordsiemon, Mr. Suddarth and Mrs. Kakouris, attended a preliminary meeting with FEMA representatives.  FEMA requested preliminary numbers on damage to the City’s infrastructure, parks and other city property.  The representatives were suppose to visit the sites following the meeting, but did not show up.  There was a second meeting scheduled for FEMA representatives to view residential/business on July 16th.

PUMP-Elsberry Alliance has been using a pump from District 2 water.  Mayor Wilch announced that Alliance Water Resources has covered the cost of the pump rental.  Mayor Wilch thanked Alliance for that financial assistance.

REPORTS OF COMMITEES

LIBRARY-No report.

CEMETERY/PARKS-Mayor Wilch asked the Board to approve his appointment of Alderman Kinion to the Cemetery/Parks Committee.  A seat was vacated when Alderman Wilch was elected Mayor to serve the unexpired term of Terry Martin.  Mr. Martin resigned due to health issues.  A motion was made by Alderman Talbot, seconded by Alderman Rockwell, to accept and approve the appointment of Alderman Kinion to the Cemetery/Parks Committee.

INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE-Alderman Kinion reported that the Committee voted to recommend that Mr. Suddarth be allowed to purchase up to $1500.00 in road oil which will used for crack sealing.  Motion to approve purchase of road oil up to $1500.00 was made by Alderman Kinion, seconded by Alderman Rockwell, with the following vote:

AYES-Hartley, Rockwell, Talbot, Kinion


NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper


VACANCY-One


Motion carried with 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent, 1 vacancy.

EMERGENCY SERVICES-No report.

PAGE BRANCH PARK-Mrs. Taylor reported that the PBP Committee had recently held a work day to clean the bathrooms and storage room and remove debris and downed limbs left from the recent heavy storms.  She also reported that the bridge was severely damaged as well as asphalt and gravel washed away.  Repairs will not be made until a declaration has been made by FEMA.

OLD GLORY JUBILEE-Mrs. Cordsiemon thanked Fire Chief Kevin Hailey and Justin Harding for assuring that the City had a fireworks display this year. Over $6000.00 was raised with fundraising events with approximately $2400 being received in donations from individuals and businesses.  The Committee will start planning for next year’s event with about $1800.00. 

Mrs. Cordsiemon also requested that the OGJ funds be set up with the own checking account since the funds are from donations and fundraising.  Motion was made by Alderman Talbot, seconded by Alderman Rockwell, to separate the OGJ funds by opening a separate checking account. Vote was as follows:


AYES-Hartley, Rockwell, Talbot, Kinion


NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper


VACANCY-One


Motion carried with 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent, 1 vacancy.

TREE BOARD-Alderman Talbot reported that the TR.I.M. grant application had been submitted.  He then asked for the Board’s approved to proceed with a bid request for the Tree Inventory.  This is at the recommendation of Mo. Department of Conservation in an effort expedite the process.  If the City receives the grant, the announcement will be made in September with completion due by May.  

REPORTS OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN

MAYOR WILCH thanked Chief Kevin Hailey and the Fire Department and the Alliance crew for the assistance with the Old Glory Jubilee.  He also gave a ‘Hats Off’ to the OGJ Committee for planning the successful event.

ALDERMAN HARTLEY-Reported on the problem with ditches and water getting into homes.  He added that the City needs to look at the problem and maybe designate 1-2 guys to, 1 day a week to just work on ditches.  The Infrastructure Committee will discuss this matter further.

There were no reported from Aldermen Rockwell, Kinion and Talbot.

REPORTS OF OFFICERS AND DEPARTMENTS

ALLIANCE MANAGER SUDDARTH thanked the Board for approving the purchase of the pump.  He also thanked Mayor Wilch for helping with the recent flooding.

There were no other reports.

PUBLIC COMMENT-Dean Sickmeier came the before the Board to ask questions about the sewer project and to complain about water in his business.

TABLED ITEMS

BID ON WATER PLANT ROOF REPAIR AND INSULATION-A motion was made by Alderman Rockwell, seconded by Alderman Talbot, to award the roof repair/insulation bid to Collins Construction.  Vote was as follows:


AYES-Hartley, Rockwell, Talbot, Kinion


NAYS-None


ABSENT-Harper


VACANCY-One


Motion carried with 4 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent, 1 vacancy.

Motion was made by Alderman Hartley, seconded by Alderman Talbot, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion duly carried.

Respectfully,

Jo Ann Cordsiemon

City Clerk

